
Session Highlights* 

 

The PFPC Session met on Wednesday, December 7, 2016 in the Madeline Carswell Room of PFPC 

Educational Wing. All ruling elders were in attendance.  The meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m.  Supper 

provided by Jim Aguirre preceded the meeting. 

 

Subjects discussed were: 

 Meeting was called to order at 6:48 p.m. with prayer reflecting on Scripture, “Be patient, 

therefore, beloved, until the coming of the Lord.” James 5:7  

 Approved the “Consent Agenda” for the evening including:  

o Received and Approved Session Minutes from November 2, 2016 stated meeting; 

o Received December 7, 2016 Pastor’s Report; 

o Approved pastor to participate in Olivet Christmas Eve Service, 5 pm 

o Approved Certificate of Transfer for Clara Adams to First Presbyterian Church, Edenton, 

NC, and Benjamin Ice to Stonehouse Presbyterian Church, Toano, VA 

o Approved New Member Sunday, January 8, 2017 

o Called Annual Congregational Meeting, Sunday, January 29, 2017, immediately after 11 

am worship 

o Transferred $10,654 from BFF 2016 to Building Fund, leaving $1,000 for BFF 2017 

 Commissioned the record at 239 members (1 transfer); 

 Reviewed the Action Register – December  2016; 

 Reviewed the Planning Calendar – December 2016; 

 Received letter update from 2017 In God’s Hands Service Camp 

 Received and Approved a church cleaning proposal, Office Pride, to be ordered in January 2017; 

 Discussed and Approved 2017 Budget;  

 Received and Approved Men’s Mission Trip to Hammond, LA dates of March 25 through April 

1, 2017 to assist rebuilding after August floods, led by Pastor Steve (seeking 10 men); 

 Reviewed and Approved Men’s Mission Trip to Hammond, LA flyer to be occasionally inserted 

in Sunday bulletins 

 Meeting adjourned with prayer, with mention of our family, friends, and co-workers; 

 All this and more in Jesus Christ our Lord!  

 

The next stated meeting of Session is on Wednesday, January 4, 2017, in the Madeline Carswell room of 

the Educational Wing at PFPC. Supper will be provided by Ruth Hopke at 6pm.   

 

* This note has been offered by the moderator of session for information only. This note and its contents 

are not a substitute for session approved minutes. If this note were to contradict session approved 

minutes, the approved minutes prevail. 


